                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 19 May 2021   
Present:  Cllrs I Waddington, R Clancey, R Kettlestring, D Wells, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllrs M Rowley and M Warters
21.33
Before the business of the meeting commenced it was proposed by CllrWells, seconded by Cllr Clancey, that Cllr I Waddington be elected as Chair to May 2022 and this was approved with the agreement of Cllr Waddington 
21/34
Apologies for absence from Cllrs Harriman and Richardson
21/35

No declarations of interest were made
21/36
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 14 April were confirmed as a true and correct record
21/37
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            21.37.1 Prof. D Waddington circulated the latest report from the Neighbourhood Plan Working Party. The pre-submission consultation began on April 6th until May 25th, with all major documents on a specially constructed website. A pamphlet had been distributed to every household in the Parish inviting comments on the Plan. During surveys undertaken prior to the consultation it emerged that 18 householders expressed interest in Parish allotments. It was decided to put this subject on the June meeting agenda

21.37.2 There was 1 incident of crime listed in the April Police report – a wire fence cut in Moor Lane. No livestock had been reported missing as a result. Councillors wondered whether a speed check should be carried out in the village as a number of vehicles, usually the same ones, had been reported speeding between the Homestead and Murton Way

21.37.3 Moor Lane copse – The clerk had contacted 3 companies to give a quote for new fencing but none were interested. Cllr Clancey volunteered to ask the contractor who had supplied his fencing. Cllr Wells wished to see bushes or barrels on the verge along Murton Way primarily to stop vehicles parking. Cllr Warters suggested 3 trees instead at appropriate intervals
21.37.4 The Murton Arms (formerly the Bay Horse) – submissions of viability and need had been received in an attempt to support the change of use application for the ground floor. The Parish Council would respond accordingly to the points raised to City of York Council planners
21.37.5 Ward Cllr Warters discussed using Ward Funding to support the Derwent Light Valley Railway who wished to install second-hand railway crossing gates where the line ended on Murton Way. The Parish Council supported this plan. Cllr Warters reiterated that he would spray the reeds in the pond during July as agreed 
21/38
There were no new Planning applications to discuss
21/39
There were no Planning decisions to discuss 
21/40
Financial Matters: It was agreed to pay the following invoices -

21.40.1 £222.00 Aspects grass cutting March/April

21.40.2 £71.86 Mrs D Wells – Linux Essentials yearly renewal for website                                                                                                            

21/41               The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 9 June 2021 at the Museum of Farming at 7.30pm
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